
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

 

June 19, 2018 

 

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, 

June 19, 2018, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the 

Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 

14127. 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

PRESENT  EXCUSED 

Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman  X 

Frank Wierbowski      X 

Barbara Bernard      X 

Ryan Crawford      X 

Dwight Mateer      X 

Dan Neaverth Jr.      X 

Andrew Slotman      X 

Jon McNatty         X 

Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary    X 

 

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:02pm. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

- Approved April minutes. 

- Ryan Patterson still insists that a stop sign is necessary for the 

Stonehenge, even after Lt Schiedel discussed the speed data with him. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

- Reviewed letter received from Jacqueline Weimer regarding the 

intersection of Transit and Milestrip.  She would like to see the speed 

limit reduced due to the number of accidents.  These two roads are 

State and County roads therefore, Orchard Park has no jurisdiction.  A 

letter will be sent to the County and State requesting a review of this 

intersection. 

- Reviewed letter received regarding the intersection of Michael and 

Angle Road.  The Complainant is requesting a four way stop.  A letter 

will be sent to the County asking for a review of this intersection. 

- Reviewed a letter from a citizen that is requesting that the speed limit 

on Park Place be reduce to 20MPH.  Lt Scheidel to discuss with the 

complainant. 

- Reviewed complaint from Kevin Clough regarding goose droppings at 

Green Lake.  The droppings are causing bacteria on sidewalks and 



grass areas where the public is trying to walk.  This issue has been 

referred to the Town Board. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:26pm.  

Meetings scheduled for 7/17/2018 and 8/21/2018 will only be held as 

needed.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, September 18, 2018. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bev Kirkpatrick 

Secretary 

 


